Key dates:

Monday 17th April

Summer Term 1 begins at 8.50am



If you are a fan of Cream Eggs...this would be heaven! The Easter Bunny visited Northway today and left these for the children. He bounced around the school leaving bags of eggs for the children and visited each classroom whilst the children watched his movements from the playground. What a hoppy visitor!





98+ Green 95%-97% Amber 94% and below Red

This week: Congratulations!

Attendance:

5Turing

Overall week:

96.2%

This week's
Marvellous Me
WINNER 4L



Arrive on time FOR ten to nine. It's the smart-way and the North-way to start!

Northway Primary and Nursery School

Northway, Liverpool, L15 7JQ

Tel: 0151 722 3540

Spring 2 2023

www.northway.liverpool.sch.uk
VOLUME 4 Issue 12



NEWSLETTER

31st March 2023

Notes from the Headteacher's Study



Easter around the corner!

As I write, we have just finished our Easter Assembly where the best rendition of 'Spring Chicken' was enjoyed! Reception led us in the actions before the whole school joined in. The children were given the challenge of looking out for signs of new life over the school holidays. They may spot daffodils, trees coming into bloom or if you go for a walk

maybe some new born spring lambs! We also spoke to the children about keeping safe over the two weeks, especially with the lighter nights and more opportunities to play. Keeping eyes and ears open for new life and eyes and ears open to keep safe.

Mr Hargreaves HEADTEACHER





Nursery were so lucky as they had a visit from an astronomer who allowed the children to look into the skies using this giant telescope. Thank you for visiting us!

Miss Bell:

Today is officially Miss Bell's final day before beginning her Maternity Leave as she will very soon be taking time off school to have a baby. **Mr Ashley** has worked with 2Windsor for the last few weeks and is now ready and equipped to lead their learning.

We want to wish Miss Bell every blessing for this exciting new chapter in the life of her family ... we can't wait to hear about and see the newest member of our Northway family.

Football ... they were amazing:

Our Boys' Football Team played at the City Football Finals in Kirkby last Friday. They were amazing! They came 4th out of the whole city and from what Mr Hoey said, narrowly missed out on 2nd place. Boys ... we are so proud of you!



Would you like to understand more about county lines in Merseyside?

Join our panel of experts for a live webinar







Lindsay Dalton CEO. Pace

Merseyside Police

Sarah Pritchard Barnardos

Free webinar for parents & carers

30th March, 7.00 - 8.30pm

Join our panel of experts and find out about county lines in your area, how to keep your child safe and what to do if you have concerns. You will also hear about child exploitation from a lived experience perspective.

- Learn what county lines and child criminal exploitation is
- Understand the signs that your child might be at risk or involved
- Learn how offenders groom and exploit children
- Understand what is happening in your area

Sign up: MerseysideParent.eventbrite.com







Easter Holiday programme:

Dear Parent or Guardian,

The Easter HAF programme starts on the 3rd April and there are lots of great activities happening over the school holidays. Children and young people will be able to access hundreds of activities throughout the Easter break including specific provision available for children with SEND or additional needs, at **no cost to you**. There's a great range of activities across the city including **boxing**, **trampolining**, **football**, **music**, **dance**, **cycling**, **cooking**, **climbing**, **films**, **bowling**, **arts and crafts**, **drama**, a **make up course**, **trips out**, **Eurovision themed activities** and much more! Every day there will be a meal available for every child that attends.

To find out where your nearest scheme and all the details of what is on click on this link: https://merseyplay.com/easter-haf-holiday-activities-food/ or visit www.Merseyplay.com and click on the Easter HAF link (available on Friday 10th March).

When you have chosen an activity, you will need to contact that organisation to book a place. Each organisation will have either a telephone number, email address or online booking system. If your child has any additional needs or dietary requirements then please discuss this with the organisation when you book. There is no central booking system so please read the details of the programmes on the website and ring the providers directly.

Liverpool City Council is working with the local schools, voluntary and community organisations, and childcare providers to provide the HAF programme. The programme is funded by the Department for Education.

The Liverpool Family Information and SEND Directory also provides a wealth of useful information and support for families - LFISD.

Regards

Sally Dobbing - HAF Project Manager

Ramadan:

A big thank you to Mariam's mum and Sham's mum for coming into school to share facts about Ramadan. The children really enjoyed hearing about this important time for Muslims. Thank you for giving up your time and speaking with us.

Ramadan started on 22nd March and will end around 21st April. Some Muslims will not eat or drink during daylight hours. Fasting is a way of resisting temptation and using the time to focus on their faith. We have learnt about Ramadan in School so we can understand our friends and have respect for their month of fasting.

Mathletics:

Miss Scott has shared some very exciting news about children accessing Mathletics. We are on target to beating last year's result (35 Golds). The only way this can happen is if children complete their homework and keep earning Mathletics points. We can do this! **#together**

01 September 2022 to 30 March 2023

Gold certificates

Silver certificates

Bronze certificates

24 🕾

153 🕾

874 ජ<u>ු</u>

Liverpool Parenting Newsletter:

Please use this link to read the latest Parenting Newsletter. There are lots of offers and resources you might find useful.

Please click:



Welcome to the January to March edition of Liverpool's Parenting Newsletter. My name is Lisa Lunt and I would like to introduce myself to you all as Liverpool City Council's new Parenting...

Go to this Sway

SEND conversations for Parents:

If you need to contact our SEND Team at Northway **please** catch Mr Bayliss in the Front Room each morning or contact a member of the Team using SEND@northway.liverpool.sch.uk.

EYFS SEND conversations for Parents:

If your child is in Nursery or Reception and you need to speak to our SENDCo, please pop to The Front Room (next to the School Office) each morning where you can either see Mr Bayliss then or book a future appointment.